CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting 

Wednesday 13 January 2016, 

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm
Present:
Councillors C Cavill (Vice Chairperson)  P Bradbury; M. Penn; V. Paul and J. Preston

Also present: C. Clemson (Clerk)
16/01/01
Apologies

Received from Councillor Stewart Paul

16/01/02
Declarations of Interest

None received
16/01/03
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 09 December 2015)

The minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and accurate record by the Vice Chairperson, Councillor C. Cavill.  Proposed Councillor V. Paul.  Seconded Councillor M. Penn.  All in favour.
16/01/04
Matters Arising
a
First Cymru Bus Route
The bus route through the village is still being monitored by First Cymru.  Councillor Cavill mentioned the safety aspect if this route is withdrawn as this will entail passengers having to use bus stops along the main A4139 and crossing this road would be dangerous, especially for the elderly and passengers with young children. 
b
Horse Chestnut Tree
Phil Davies has met with Richard Staden to discuss the lopsided  chestnut tree and Phil would now like to meet with Councillors to discuss the best way forward.  It was decided that the best Councillor to deal with this issue would be Councillor Stewart Paul.  He will be asked to contact Phil to arrange a meeting.

c
Brambles

The brambles are still causing a nuisance on The Green.  The village warden will be asked to cut these back accordingly.  

d
Moss on Footpath
The moss on the path still needs to be cleared. This footpath comes under the umbrella of the Pembrokeshire County Council and although the Clerk has contacted the area maintenance team direct, she will now email the PCC call centre and log a call outlining the health and safety issue and that people can slip on the moss now that the inclement weather is with us.
There is also moss on the path with the handrail on The Green.  As this footpath has been adopted by the Community Council, the village warden will be asked to clean same.

e
Village Information Signs
Although the signs have been kindly cleaned by a local resident, Mr. John Cliff, councillors still feel that they need replacing as they are beginning to look untidy.  The Clerk has been asked to contact PLANED and enquire where the original village information signs came from.  A letter of thanks will be forwarded to Mr Cliff for cleaning the plaques. It was also mentioned that cutting back the bushes behind the plaque may help in keeping them a little cleaner.  As the village is in a conservation area, the clerk will contact Richard Staden at PCC and ask for his advice before this work is carried out. 
f
Wooden Structure, Trefloyne Lane
This has been passed to the local enforcement officer at Pembrokeshire County Council and we await their reply.  
g
Western Power Substation
The Clerk will re-contact Western Power and ask what substation the work will be carried out on – the one situated on The Green, or the one near to the school.
h
Penally Abbey – dangerous tree
Councillor Stewart Paul has discussed this matter with the owners of Penally Abbey and, after checking their paperwork, the tree does not sit on Penally Abbey grounds.  We need to find out who the legal owner of this land is and perhaps PCC  or the land registry can help.  Richard Staden will not look at the tree until we know who the owner is.  Councillor Bradbury will take a photograph of the tree, forward this to Councillor Preston, and he will speak with Richard Staden to see if he can help in anyway as approval is needed before any work can be carried out.
16/01/05
Emergency Action Plan
Severe weather and how we would perhaps help the elderly and vulnerable in the village was mentioned.  PLANED was mentioned at this point to see if they could help.  We have received information regarding their next round of action planning workshops and Councillors agreed that they would like to be involved and that the Clerk contact Liz Thomas and let them know that we would like to be included.
16/01/06
Planning –  No Applications Received
16/01/07
Correspondence Received

Resignation of Councillor Auriol Richards.

A letter of resignation has sadly been received from Councillor A. Richards.  She has been connected with the council for a very long time, being the Clerk to the old Parish Council for 38 years, and a councillor of the Community Council for the past 10 years. All councillors agreed that some flowers be sent to Auriol thanking her for all of her work and pass on their good wishes for the future. 
PLANED
PLANED is planning its next round of action planning workshops around the county.  They would like to offer us the chance to either update our existing action plan or develop a new one.  It is also worth bearing in mind that many new funding streams now require a community or area plan as evidence of local engagement and consensus as part of the grant application process.   If we would like to be involved we need to contact Liz Thomas at PLANED by 29th February 2016.

Hywel dda Health Board
An event is to be held at Queens Hall, Narberth, on 19 January 2016 at 18:00 – 20:00 to discuss Mental Health Services in Hywel Dda.  This event is aimed at Town and Community Councils and will be actively asking for ideas, opinions and comments to help shape a future mental health service for Hywel Dda.  
SLCC

The Clerk Magazine – January 2016

Clerks and Councils Direct
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16/01/08
Accounts & Finance

a
Balance of Accounts
Current Account


£9399.40

Reserve Account

  
  £330.20

b
Accounts for Payment 

Clerk, December

  
£163.20

Village Warden, December
£250.00

c
Appeals for Funds
Bobath Childrens Therapy Centre Wales – Agreed to donate £10.00. Proposed Cllr V Paul.  Seconded Cllr. Penn.  All in Favour.
16/01/09
County Councillor's Report

Feedback from meeting held at Tenby SAC 

I recently attended a meeting at Tenby’s social activity with other local councillors, the head of service and the cabinet member to discuss the much publicised plans to close the centre. Mrs Pam Marsden the Director of service was quick to dispel the rumours that closure was a foregone conclusion. The fear that the centre would close was due to a report to the local press which stated it would cost in excess of £150k to modernise and repair the building which was interpreted as the end of the centre by many. In fact the consultation exercise is under way and although this would normally take up to 12 weeks Mrs Marsden insisted it would take as long as it needs to gather all the information required. I have a concern that the consultation may not go far enough to ensure the service users are listened to and I have asked the report takes the form on the lines of “You Said – We Did” This was well received by the head of service and I have been informed that this will form an integral part of the consultation exercise. There is some hope that should the building be closed another suitable building in Tenby be made available for the Social Activity Centre. The focus of any change must remain on maintaining the social bonds that have been established over many years by the service users and their families.
Budget and Cost reduction seminar  
Elected members of PCC have been invited to attend a Budget and Cost reduction seminar on 1st Feb 2016. Directors and heads of service at PCC will give an outline of the proposed cost reductions for 2016/2017. It will be interesting to see how much feedback has been taken on board following a series of engagement events that have been held across the county. I will report back to council following this seminar at our February meeting.
Boundaries Revision

The Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales recently conducted a review of the electoral divisions and councillor numbers taken during 2014. Leighton Andrews the Minister for Public Services has recently stated that subject to the current local authority merger proceedings he will not be making an order to implement the 2014 review for Pembrokeshire prior to the 2017 local government elections. It may come as somewhat of a relief to some that this means that the 2017 local government elections will be held in Pembrokeshire on the basis of the existing electoral boundaries and councillor numbers. 
349 bus service
I am disappointed that a representative from the Bus Company First Cymru has not yet attended one of our meetings to address the community council regarding plans to divert the 349 bus route past the village road. However I am encouraged to learn that the service will continue as normal for the time being. It is vitally important that the main road through the village is kept clear to allow the bus to get through.

 Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Local Development Plan Adopted September 2010 Annual Monitoring Report 2015
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority is consulting on the Annual Monitoring Report 2015. The consultation period will run until 5pm, Wednesday 1st June 2016.

The document is available to download from our web site at www.pcnpa.org.uk. 

A paper copy of the document can also be viewed at the National Park Authority Head Office at Llanion Park, opening hours: Monday - Thursday 9am - 5pm and Fridays from 9am - 4.30pm. 

Comments should be returned either in writing to The Park Direction Team, Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock, Pembrokeshire, SA72 6DY or by email DevPlans@pembrokeshirecoast.org.uk.If you have any queries regarding the documents please contact the Park Direction Team on 01646 624800.  Paper copies can be provided, at a small cost. All comments will be acknowledged and will be made public.  All comments will be reported to the National Park Authority.  All commentators will be advised of the outcome of the Authority meeting
16/01/10
Items of Business Submitted by Members

Councillor Cavill asked that the Clerk contact the PCC and ask that the gullies in the village be cleaned on a regular basis.

It was proposed by Councillor V. Paul that Smart Gardens carry on with the grass cutting for the financial year 2016/17.  Seconded Councillor Preston.  All in Favour.

Councillor Bradbury asked if the shrubs and bushes at the entrance to the village and the over grown hedge, Tenby side, could be looked at and replanted and cut back.  This will be an agenda item for next meeting and if any councillors have any ideas on what they would like to please bring them along.

Councillor M Penn has asked if the whole of the lane between The Cross Inn and Michaelmas Cottage be swept.  The Village Warden will be asked to carry out same.
16/01/11
Reports from Councillors

None received.
16/02/12
Items for Crow News

Careful parking through the village, especially around bus times.

Two Vacancies for Councillor. 
16/01/13
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 10 February 2016


